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The Women’s Ministry Team of Community Bible Church exists to equip women to grow in love of 
Christ and community.  Our ministry is open to all women of Community Bible Church. 
 
The Women’s Ministry Team ended the 2021 fiscal year with 4 voting members: Sara Ogan & Dawn 
Nordquist, Co-coordinators; Michelle Bush, Secretary; Jenni Bauer, Treasurer and 1 ex-officio member, 
Kathryn Sumner. Katie Sternke was a previous ex-officio member, but stepped down upon Pastor Jesse’s 
resignation from CBC. Brenda Engbrecht, Rachel Hettinger & Katelyn Todd joined the Women’s 
Ministry Team in the spring of 2021. The final treasurer’s report stated that the women’s ministry has a 
balance $3,815.03 on hand to fund events and outreach in 2022.  
 
A new Women’s Ministry Team was voted upon for the 2022 fiscal year including: Rachel Hettinger, 
Chair; Brenda Engbrecht, Vice Chair; Katelyn Todd, Secretary; Carrie Trott, member and 1 ex-officio 
member, Kathryn Sumner.  Sara Ogan and Dawn Nordquist have both decided to step down from the 
Women’s Ministry Team, but will help mentor the new team going into the 2022 fiscal year. Jenni Bauer, 
Treasurer & Michelle Bush, Secretary have both stepped down from their respective positions as well.  
 
Team members along with the women of Community Bible Church planned special events this year that 
included Spring Canvas Painting, Titus 2 Discipleship Groups Book Study – Spiritual Mothering by 
Susan Hunt, Women’s Prison Exit Bags and the Fall Ladies Retreat. 
 
Team members followed the Women’s Ministry Framework that was created, edited, fine-tuned and then 
later approved by the Elder Board in 2020. 
 
The first year of the Titus 2 Discipleship (T2D) Groups began in October of 2020, at this point in time 
there are currently five Titus 2 Groups with 6 – 8 women of differing ages participating in reading the 
book, Praying Together by Megan Hill at different leaders’ homes. The team members provided training 
for T2D leadership at each of the summer monthly business meetings, two new ladies came forward to 
co-lead a new T2D group for this year.  
 
The Fall Ladies Retreat was a successful day and a half event, with over 80 women who registered and 
attended. Many women came together to make the event happen and allow for fellowship and 
encouragement between women.  Carrie Trott coordinated the event with many committees and 
committee chair. Shauna Letieller spoke at the event and was the event’s Keynote Speaker.  
 
Other small events were also held throughout the year, including a baby shower. 
 
The Women’s Ministry Team looks forward to the new year and being able to provide outreach, 
fellowship, encouragement and learning opportunities for the women of our church. We pray that we can 
serve together in the reason and purpose of this ministry, for the Praise and Honor of our LORD and 
SAVIOR, JESUS CHRIST. 
 
Submitted for His Glory,  
 
Katelyn Todd  
 
Women’s Ministry Secretary  


